
Camp Hill United Methodist Church 
Council Meeting January 28, 2025 
 
Attending: Doug Kocher, Susan Pigott, Doug Tobias, Jeff Stoner, Tamila Lay, Kim Lay, 
Ron Soder, Bruce Johnson, Kris Sample, Linda Fortney, Jim Clahane, Karen 
Stimeling, Susan Thomas, Don Powell, Sara Clarke, Jeff Helm.  Staff: Sara Shaver, 
Jason Mackey, Valerie Flamini, Angela Schmitt   Guest: Rev. Dr. Michele Bodle 
 
Doug Kocher called the meeting to order at 6:32. Members introduced themselves 
for the benefit of new members. 
 
Doug led the group in a brief Food for Thought reflection and opening prayer. 
 
The business meeting was suspended for a presentation and activities led by Rev. 
Dr. Michele Bodle. 
 
Council meeting resumed at 8:00. 
 
Bruce Johnson moved to accept the November meeting minutes (no meeting in 
December); Doug Tobias seconded and they were accepted. 
 
Committed reports had been circulated before the meeting.  There were no 
questions. 
 
Jeff Stoner presented the Treasurer’s Reports for November and December, focusing 
on the December report.  Doug Tobias moved to accept the report; Bruce Johnson 
offered a second.  Reports were accepted. 
 
A Fundraising Policy was introduced for approval.  Susan Pigott made a motion to 
approve.  Ron Soder seconded.  Policy was approved. 
 
Doug Kocher and Pastor Sara provided brief updates on aspects of the 2025 Goals. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:30. Pastor Sara gave the closing prayer. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Susan Pigott 
Secretary 
 

 


